Association of Connecticut Library Boards

Connecticut State Library

231 Capitol Avenue

Hartford, CT 06106

Date: October 5, 2021 at 10:00 a.m.

Location: Zoom meeting

Present: Gail Richmond, Sue Phillips, Jan Glover, Wendy Berlind, Dawn LaValle, Carol Mikulski, Denise Stankovics 
Missing:, Barbara Leonard

Call to Order:  President Gail Richmond called the meeting to order at 10:03 a.m. 

Secretary’s Report:  It was moved (Jan) and seconded (Wendy) to accept the minutes of the July 8, 2021 meeting. The motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report: Sue Phillips presented a report showing a bank balance of $28,471.27. There have been no expenses or income recently. There are 118 members, 22 individuals and 96 libraries.  

President’s Report:  Gail Richmond reported that she and Dawn have presented Board Basics to two boards this month and are scheduled for a third presentation.  Boards are having problems with town government interfering with the way the library is run. In some cases, board members seem to be too inactive.
FOCL Report: In the absence of Barbara Leonard, there was no FOCL report.

State Library Report:  Dawn LaValle reported on the many initiatives under way at the State Library, including: work on the digital navigator project; the Welcoming Library, at Middletown’s Library Service Center, for recent arrivals to the US and CT; sponsoring vaccination clinics in partnership with towns; training library staff to potentially help people navigate a housing crisis; partnering with the newly reopened library at the Special Education Resource Center in Middletown; legislation on ebook equity; and using ARPA funds to set up a library outreach vehicle. Information on DLD activities is provided regularly online via Conntech.  read DLD’s October Newsletter
Old Business: 

Newsletter:  The next issue, due out in October or early November, will contain articles on the planned online workshops that will replace this year’s in-person conference.  State Library Director Deborah Schander’s column is ready to go, and Dawn will write an article on digital inclusion and how board members can help with this initiative.
New Business:


Leadership conference:  It was moved (Carol) and seconded (Jan) to invite Libby Post to speak on Fundraising and Advocacy for a fee of $1500. The motion passed unanimously. Gail will ask Dawn to contact Libby Post. Other topics to be covered at conference workshops are:

Board Basics, led by Gail and Dawn


Library Director Evaluation Tool (for small and for large libraries), led by Gail and Carol


Digital Inclusion and how board members can get involved, led by Hamden librarian Melissa Canham-Clyne; Jan will ask her if she is willing to give the talk.


Board Assessment Tool, led by various board members each discussing one or two sections of the tool.


ACLB website resources will be highlighted at the Library Director Evaluation Tool and the Board Assessment Tool workshops.


It was moved (Jan) and seconded (Carol) to ask non-members to pay $25 to attend any or all of the sessions. Libraries will be offered the chance to join before the conference for the year beginning 2022 and have November and December 2021 as free months. The motion passed unanimously.


Depending on availability of the speakers, the conference sessions will take place during the weeks of November 15-19 and November 29-Dec3.


Sue will work with Jack Clonan, website consultant, to establish a method of collecting conference fees on the ACLB website.

Adjournment:  

It was moved (Carol) and seconded (Denise) to adjourn the meeting at 11:24 a.m.  The motion passed unanimously.
The next meeting will be on Thursday, November 11. 

Respectfully submitted,


Wendy Berlind, Secretary
 
